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November Board Report  

Principals’ Report: 
Okii!  It is amazing that October has already passed!  We enjoy the opportunity to share the activities 
that have taken place at Napi Elementary School over the past month! 
 
Attendance: 
On October 20th, a total of 30 certified attendance letters were mailed to the parents of students who 
have missed 14 days or more of 1st quarter.  Fourteen letters were mailed to 4th grade students and 
16 letters were mailed to 5th grade students.  Attendance letters were also mailed for students that 
have missed more than 9 days for the quarter.  Twelve letters were mailed to 4th grade students and 
14 letters were mailed to 5th grade students.  Students that have missed more than 14 days will 
become students that Mr. Andreas will begin the Check In and Connect program with.  This will 
include visiting the students Google Classrooms daily to check on their attendance, reach out if they 
aren’t present, providing praise and incentives for improved attendance.  Principals generated the 14 
day letters and the teachers generated the 9 day letters.  Napi’s attendance for October did decrease, 
which we attribute to an increase in student or family illnesses, which are coded as medically 
excused.  October attendance for 4th grade attendance was 79% and for 5th grade attendance was 
77%.   Copies of both attendance letters are attached below.  
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1st Quarter Report Cards and Virtual Awards Assemblies 
First quarter ended on October 28th.  Napi Elementary Teachers hosted 1st quarter award assemblies 
on October 29th for all students.  Students were awarded certificates for attendance, behavior, 
participation, and Student of the Quarter.  Report cards will be mailed out the week of November 2, 
2020.  Parents and students attended together, so it was a great opportunity to praise students in front 
of their parents and peers.  We thank all of the teachers for their work and effort to make students 
feel special and to recognize them for their hard work this quarter.  
 
Technology: 
Preparing Ipads for distribution will be the focus the week of November 2nd.  We hope to have all 
Ipads prepared for distribution by November 6th.  Our plan is to continue using chromebooks and 
schedule time daily for students and teachers to become familiar using the IPads.  This approach will 
ensure that instruction and communication with our students continues.  We are so thankful to the 
district and the Technology Department for all of their hard work in providing our students this 
technology!  
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Student Participation in Google Classroom Incentives 
Napi wants to continue to celebrate the students that log into google classroom daily and participate 
in their education.  We are looking at alternatives to providing incentives that don’t encourage 
students to leave their homes during the Tribal Stay At Home Order.  To date, we have created a 
certificate that is emailed to the students that they can redeem at the Napi School Store, once the Stay 
At Home Order is lifted.  We have the store stocked with toys, school supplies items, food, and gift 
cards. 
 
The chart below provides data on participation and assignment completion rates for the  month of 
October.  
 
October: Google Classroom Participation and Assignment Rates: 

Participation: 
10/5: 
5th--82% 
4th--83% 
 
10/12: 
5th--80% 
4th--82% 
 
10/19: 
5th---82% 
4th--73% 
 
10/20: 
5th---86% 
4th---88% 
 

Assignment Completion: 
10/5: 
5th--64% 
4th--65% 
 
10/12: 
5th---71% 
4th---66% 
 
10/19: 
5th---69% 
4th---68% 
 
10/20: 
5th--71% 
4th--64% 
 

 
Red Ribbon Week at Napi  
Napi staff was excited to celebrate Red Ribbon Week.  Planning began in early October by 
committee members: Mr. Andreas, Mrs. Harrell, Mrs. Wells, Ms. Dubray, Ms. Racine, and Mrs. 
Bird. Napi students were able to participate in the District Wide Dress Up activities in their Google 
Classroom. Daily educational videos were provided by Spookanapii, Mrs. Wells, to all students on 
the topic of Anti-Bullying Prevention. Friday’s teachers hosted virtual Halloween parties with their 
students via google meets. Committee members held a costume contest on Friday for all students that 
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wanted to participate. Staff participated in the  annual Napi Halloween Food Contest via google 
meets. 
 
Napi Staff Halloween Food Contest 
4th Grade Ribbon Week Slideshow--Napi 
5th Grade Ribbon Week Slideshow--Napi 
 

 

 
 
 
 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1pStV0ehMrU-svjcZQmz8KH6Zypbqs7FO5xo6VzXLq44/edit
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1NISJyXlddHMVJuj6YUKr-Qgl74wIAqyAysUmEByKT3c/edit#slide=id.g9f1e36c086_3_15
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1Xg6DRcZx37LSEr7BB_ZVN7tx2ksZTiDeq4_vzhWKZl0/edit#slide=id.p
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Native American Month and Project Learning at Napi  
Napi’s SLT team wanted to put focus on Native American month and focus on different educational 
opportunities to teach Native American Studies. From November 16th to November 24th each grade 
level has created home based learning projects that will include Native American projects, research 
activities, guest speakers, etc.  
 
 
Family Literacy Night 
Napi will be hosting a family literacy night on November 19th @ 4:00-5:30PM via google meet. 
Students, parents, and Napi staff will be able to participate in cultural activities.  
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Parent and Community Communication 
Napi teachers and staff strive to communicate all academic and important information to students, 
parents, and community. We will continue to upload weekly classroom newsletters to the districts 
Facebook page and email to parents that have access to an email. Teachers continue to make daily 
phone calls to parents to update their students progress, or to simply give a shout out for hard work. 
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Staff Shout Outs: 
Napi Elementary Paraprofessionals deserve to be recognized for the role they play in educating our 
students on a daily basis.  Monday-Thursday, they are instructing students in Support Classrooms 
using Wonders and Zearn curriculum tools. On Fridays’ they work collaboratively to instruct Library 
and BNAS lessons.  They deserve immense credit for their daily work and dedication. 
 
We would also like to welcome Mrs. Jaylynn Parrent aboard our Napi Team!  Monday, November 
2nd was her first day at Napi.  Mrs. Parent will be the 4th Grade Immersion teacher for the remainder 
of the year, but for November and December she will focus on observing and co-teaching with Mr. 
and Mrs. HeavyRunner to ensure a smooth transition for students.  She is very excited to be part of 
the team and to have the opportunity to be an Immersion Teacher.  
 
 
Coaches Report: 
Can’t believe October has passed, we have been so busy with many things such as walkthroughs, 
training sessions with our support staff, virtual coaching summit, and meeting with our math 
consultants. We started the month of October 7-8 in participating in a Virtual Coaching Summit with 
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Jill Jackson.  We learned many different ways to help our teachers as instructional coaches. This 
training was very beneficial and a refresher for new and seasonal instructional coaches. It was 
interesting to hear what Jill Jackson said about “How instructional coaches can give guidance to the 
teachers and be available to observe and assist them when needed. Mrs. Bragg started her one to one 
coaching session last week. 
 
During our extended Wednesdays the instructional coaches worked with the support staff on ELA 
frameworks, Zearn, and instructional strategies to ensure students are working through the activities 
that are assigned to them by their teachers.  
 
We continue to do walkthroughs daily to observe the teachers’ glows and grows in ELA and Math 
classes, as well as student’s engagement in their google classroom.  Teachers are doing quite well, 
and it is very impressive to see how the students and teachers are confident using google classroom, 
as the students learn and the teachers teach these subjects.  
 
On October 20th we met with our math consultant Mary Buck from 8-12pm.  We discussed how it is 
important that our students get the Succeed workbook that contains homework lessons for students to 
use during math class.  We focused on the lessons for November and reviewed any current math data 
that may have needed attention from our consultant.  We also adjust the pacing guides to meet our 
students’ and teachers’ needs regarding the lessons that were being taught.  We met with our grade 
level teachers on these specific times to view and discuss each lesson to determine the guidual 
release of responsibility that will be used for each upcoming math lesson. 
 
12:45--2:30: 5th Grade Team Planning of Eureka Math Lessons 
 
2:30--4:00: 4th Grade Team Planning of Eureka Math Lessons 
  
Counselor Report: 
Red Ribbon Week is an opportunity for schools, community members, and various organizations to 
unite and take a visible stand against drugs. When people feel good about themselves, supported by 
others and connected to their community, they are less likely to make unhealthy choices. Spokinaapi 
believes in our community and that we can come together to build the self-esteem of our students and 
support one another in saying no to drugs by teaching students to have healthy coping skills and 
encouraging positivity to self and others.  
 
As the Spokinaapi prevention specialist for Napi Elementary, I focused on age appropriate education. 
The major components included in the videos are the effects of drugs and alcohol on underage 
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individuals, prevention, making healthy choices, ways to say no to peer pressure, and stress 
management tips.  
 
Spokinaapi will continue to share weekly educational videos that focus on age appropriate 
information on drug and alcohol prevention and healthy choices.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 


